
 

Golf Course News 

 

 

 

Dear Members, 

 

We hope this finds you all safe and healthy during the last three months world-wide Coronavirus COVid 19 

Outbreak. 

 

Our maintenance team came through this period basically unaffected from a health standpoint for us and our 

families.  Most of us stayed in Houjie for the holiday and those that travelled came back very early.  During the 

time that the golf course was closed, we operated on a skeleton crew and performed basic maintenance work to 

keep the golf course manageable. 

 

In light of this, we have had to delay or cancel many of our special projects that we had planned for in 2020 as well 

as moving the start date of our annual core aerifying program from May to June.  We will still get in our two 

coring’s with the final one in August insuring you a great call course for the fall and beyond. 

 

We are very pleased to report that the many works that we performed during the winter have contributed to a course 

that looks very clean and tidy in spite of reduced staff levels during this period.  We will continue to do this as we 

get back to normal and provide you with a golf course product in which we are all proud and among the best in 

Southern China. 

 

With Best Regards 

 

 

Harbour Plaza Golf Course Maintenance Team 


